## **Outlaw Camp Bulletin**

July 29, 2020



I said I wasn't going to do this anymore but no one has stepped up to take it over so here I am again. If you missed any of our recent shoots you are missing some good times! I know the hot weather and Covid 19 are putting a damper on attendance but by keeping our posses small, observing social distancing, not crowding up at the loading tables, and with our extra hand washing stations we are trying to do all we can to stay safe and still enjoy our sport. We have recently acquired a couple of new members, one a new shooter, Old Fort Kid aka Clark McGlothin and one many of you may remember as Cactus Mac now Flint McCollough aka Scott McCollough. Scott dropped his SASS membership for awhile and lost his alias. Scott was one of the early members of the first SASS club in Arkansas, "Arkansas Cowboy Action Shooters Assn." Welcome to both!

We are hoping to update our website a little and get some new pictures up, please bear with us! You have probably noticed you can now get the latest scores directly from the home page. Scores all the way back to March 2007 are on the Contact Us page. Fired up Fannie Sue is doing a great job with Outlaw Camp's Facebook page, so the newsletter doesn't seem as important as it once did. We try to get the scores from our shoots up as quickly as possible on both.

If you haven't shot Outlaw Camp for awhile you will notice some changes and more are planned, stay tuned!

"Mayhem on the Mountain" will be here before you know it and we have entries coming in. This is our annual shoot here at Outlaw Camp and includes the Arkansas State Black Powder Championship. An entry form is attached to this newsletter and may also be downloaded from the web-site (calendar page I think). I think you will find this shoot to be unique and awards for all categories, black powder and smokeless will be given. Mark your calendar for that second weekend in Oct. the 9-10-11.

I also want to remind everyone to get your entries in for "Shootin' in the Shade" the Arkansas state Championship coming up Memorial Day weekend Sept. 4-6 hosted this year by the Mountain Valley Vigilantes in Hot Springs, Arkansas.

I am sorry to report that "Border Wars" hosted by the White River gang in Mtn. Home Ar. Has been cancelled for this year, they are planning to return Oct 2, 2021.

Remember August has five Saturdays so you will have one last chance to get in a little practice prior to The Arkansas State Shoot the following weekend! It will also be the last day in 2020 for our relaxed dress code. In September we go back to full cowboy dress and a later start time with shooters mtg. at 9:45 and shoot at 10:00

We have had several of our shooters traveling and shooting and making a good showing for Outlaw Camp, congratulations to all! Summer is here so stay cool, stay hydrated, stay safe, shoot straight and remember to always......

## **'KEEP 'EM POINTED DOWN RANGE'**

**OZARK OUTLAW** 

Upcoming Events of Interest:

Aug. 8 Sat. Shoot 'Outlaw Camp' shooter mtg. 9:00 shoot to follow

Aug. 22 Sat. Shoot 'Outlaw Camp'

Aug 29 Sat. Shoot 'Outlaw Camp' Fun DAY (last chance to practice before SIS)

Sep. 4-5 "Shootin' in the Shade" Ark. State Championship hosted by MVV

Sep. 12 Shoot 'Outlaw Camp' shooter mtg. 9:45 shoot 10:00

Sep. 26 Shoot 'Outlaw Camp'

Oct. 9-11 "Mayhem on the Mountain" Ark State Black Powder Shootout Right here at Outlaw Camp YEE HAW!!!!!!!!!